BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – July 25, 2017
Members Present: Robert Bartini, Chairman, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo, David Forrest, Donald Zukowski, Jonathan Terry & Chris Ketchen
Others Present: Chris Pompi, Bill Enser, 
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:31pm.
Abatements.

An abatement request was submitted for 1625 Pleasant Street.  The customer had a large bill for the last two quarters.  The Water Dept had visited home several times and suspected a leak. Renters at the residence were informed and asked to pass the information on to owner. After Board discussion, it was determined that the readings were correct and the water was used in some manner and then had to be treated.  The Board voted to deny the abatement request.  Dave Forrest made the motion, Roger Scheurer seconded and all were in favor.
Water Dept.
The Board asked for an update on meter/radio replacements that weren’t currently working.  Chris Pompi informed that Board that at present, approximately 80 had no reads and 20 had been fixed.

Dave Forrest asked which type of radio’s are being used for replacements.  Chris Pompi let him know that the change outs were using the Hot Road radios.
The Board voted to keep the 2 year rule for correction on billing as done in the past.  If there is a problem, we will only go back to years to correct.   Pete Scolforo, Roger Scheurer & Don Zukowski voted for. Bob Bartini & Dave Forrest voted against.  The majority held and it was passed.

Computer issues with the billing cycle were discussed.  Several issues were being addressed.  Connection to Town Hall and software issues were discussed.  It is under advisement and a solution is being investigated.

An inquiry was made about a fire hydrant on Fairview Street that was hit during a car accident.  It was determined by the Water Department that this particular hydrant needed to be move due its age and current flow rate.  It is currently scheduled to be moved to the corner of Via Maria.

A question regarding water service shut off’s was asked.  At the time of the meeting, there were approx 70 residences that are on the list for shut off due to lack of payment.  The Board was informed that if payment was not received, the Water Department would be tagging/painting laws on August 1st and 2nd and the actual shut offs would take place on August 9th.  Final payment letters have been mailed out.
A question was raised concerning the property at 60 Parkview Terrace.  There has been an ongoing service leak for quit some time.  The current owners are trying to sell.  Chris Pompi stated that it will have to be fixed prior to sale.  The town has notified the owner of the current situation.

Waste Water Dept
A discussion regarding transferring ownership of the old water truck to the Sewer Department was held..  Dave Forrest stated that he did research and found that the trucks current value was $5200.  Chris Pompi stated that the current repair estimate was $3500.  
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Bob Bartini inquired about paving of roads and why did the Boards suggested roads change.  Chris Pompi stated he had Matt Larson checking to see which roads were in higher need of repair and which ones they were having more difficulty in plowing.  Chris Pompi hoping to add portions of Stockbridge Road, along with Devon Road and portions of West Park.  Pricing was discussed for reclaim, mill & fill and level & paving.  Jonathan Terry referenced the road report from March and stated that Summer Street was in worse shape than Devon.  Chris Pompi said that all the roads that were being considered were rated 4 on the report.

Dave Forrest asked about Forest Street and the upgrade putting a membrane on the bridge.  Chris Pompi stated that is was cleared by the Project Manager from Mass Works and was within budget.

A discussion regarding several Highway Department trucks was held.  The Board suggested that the 1986 truck and the 2007 truck be examined for repair bills, so a decision could be made as to which truck would be disposed of.  It was suggested that the 1987 was in better shape than the others and should be kept. 

Other
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
The June 13, 2017 minutes were approved. Pete Scolforo made the motion and Dave Forrest seconded. All in favor
The June 27, 2017 minutes were approved.  Jonathan Terry made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded. All in favor
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday August 8, 2017 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:44 pm.
Respectfully submitted,
Shanon Albee
cc:
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